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Royal Government of Bhutan
Ministry of Education

SECRETARY Rethinking Education—
Ref.No: DAHE/HEPD/ (06) 2020-2021/ 2% December 10, 2020
NOTIFICATION

The Ministry of Education would like to notify the general public that we will not be able to take
up any proposal for the establishment of colleges at this time since we are in the process of
reviewing Rules and Regulations for the Establishment of Colleges, 2017. This is as per the

~

directives received from 13" Tertiary Education Board (TEB) meeting.

Therefore. we would like to inform that we will not be able to process any proposal for
establishing new colleges in Bhutan until the Rules and Regulations is reviewed and endorsed.

Please contact Mr. Tshewang Namgay at tshewangnamgay@moe.gov.bt or call 02-337/75 for

any clarification and for further information.

(Karma Tshering)
Registrar for Tertiary Education

Post Box No. 112, Kawajangsa, Thimphu, Bhutan, Tel: PA: +975 2 325146, www.educalion.gov.bt



